PTO Minutes
Wed, Dec 14, 2011

1.  Maxine Morris welcomed attendees.  All PTO Board were present: 

President: Maxine Morris

Vice President: Jason  Hathhorn
Treasurer:  Rahul Bhojani
Secretary:  Marcy Kerr 
2. Mr. Bhojani provided the fiscal-standing report, and net profits for some recent PTO events held (*See Attachment 1 for details).  He provided a comparison to the these same events held last year, and all showed an increase in proceeds.  
3. Ms. Morris covered news since the last PTO meeting help October 12, 2011.

· Oct 22  Pumpkin Carving event was chaired by Mandy Hardee.  Food and drinks provided and prizes awarded for different carving categories.  Good attendance reported.
· Dec 3  Winter Carnival discussed.  The Chairman, Hamid Kantara, and his board members were thanked for their hard work and new ideas.  Some discussion concerning thoughts for next year, parking options being one example.  Ms. Morris suggested that the event close one hour earlier next year, as the cost to remain open the extra hour with light attendance is not profitable.  The SPCA Pet Adoption center received great reviews as an addition.  Chairman suggested PTO monies be spent on large street signs to advertise next year.   A city permit would be required.  Also, attendees recommended that there be some was to designate a clear “entrance” to the carnival, where folks can easily get tickets and learn where the different events are located. 
· Yankee Candle supported Fundraiser was a great success.  Special thanks to Roxanne Zamora for organizing. 
· Dec xx  The Teacher Appreciation Luncheon, organized again by Sharon Warren, was enjoyed by all the staff.  Thanks extended to the parents that contributed to the event itself, and to those who helped manage the classrooms. 
4. The Principal, Ms. Cerace, and any of her office or teaching staff, were all absent for this meeting due to their scheduled Galloway Christmas Party.  Ms. Morris was asked to remind all about the ticket pre-sale for the western-themed Spring Gala. The early tickets will be offered at $75 each, and includes food, drink, entertainment and babysitting for children older than 2 years.  A display board of sponsorship options will be posted in the school lobby area. 
5. Ms. Morris reviewed upcoming events planned for the remainder of the 2011-12 school year.  

· Dec. 12-15 
Holiday Store:  Early report by R. Zamora indicated that the fundraising goal for this event had already been met by Dec 14. 
· Dec. 16
Breakfast with Santa
· Jan. 12
Galloway Night at Barnes and Noble, Webster 

· Jan. 16
School Closed for Martin Luther King Day

· Jan. 18
ORP Award (** ORP reading lists due Jan 9).  Some negative feedback this year regarding the event, Ms. Morris will discuss some comments and suggestions with the chairperson.
· Feb. 11
Galloway Gallup Fun Run
· Feb. 17
Early Dismissal; Preparation for hosting PSIA 
· Mar. 9
Tentative Date for ORP
· May 22/May24
Final ORP at Awards Ceremony

6. Ms. Morris introduced Michelle Hammer - Originator and Chairperson for the Galloway School Annual Gallop Fun Run.   This year marks the 10th anniversary, and this event will align with the Kemah Boardwalk Mardis Gras parade.  Ms. Hammer handed out registration / information flyers already prepared for this event to be held again at the Kemah Boardwalk on Sat., February 11.  She also provided sponsor forms to begin distribution for support.  Soon she will be asking for volunteers and relaying information about event planning meetings.
7. The Winter Carnival Tuition Raffle Award of $7,000 was awarded to Beth Hubbert.  A very large ‘display’ award check was created, and pictures taken with it including Mrs. Hubbert,  Ms. Morris and Mr. Kantara.
8. Ms. Morris offered the floor to all attendees.  There was some discussion about the Winter Program, and suggestions proposed regarding some improvements. For example, it was difficult for all the audience to have a clear view of the show, so other seating or an alternate location for the show were suggested.  Also suggested, require a tickets for the show and allow only a limited amount be allocated to each family.  This topic will continue to be discussed at future PTO meetings. 
9. Ms. Morris announced the next PTO will be held in February.  As an incentive and thanks for the attendees, the PTO sponsored a drawing for two $25 gift cards at Pappas’ Restaurants this meeting; Rahul Bhojani and Beth Hubbert were both selected as winners.   Ms. Morris closed thanking all for attending and encouraged more PTO and school event participation. 
Attachment 1
Treasurer’s Update

December 14, 2011

1.  Winter Carnival (as of 12/14/2011)

Collections: $27,769.00

Expenses: $14,291.39

Profit: $13,477.61

2.  Yankee Candle Fundraiser

Sales: $15,352.00

Collections: $15,151.00

Expenses: $ 9,211.20

Profit: $ 6,140.80
3.  Spirit Shirt Sales during winter carnival

Sales: $72.00

4. Donation during winter carnival - $500.00
Attachment 2 
PTO Meeting Agenda
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The Galloway School PTO   General Meeting Agenda

Dec 14, 2011
1.  
Welcome
Maxine Morris, President



Introduction 

2. 
Treasurer’s Report-
Rahul Bhutan, Treasurer



Fiscal reports of recent PTO fund raising events: 

· Yankee Candle

· Winter Carnival

· Spirit Shirt Sales, etc. 

3.
Maxine Morris- Re-cap of some PTO goals/events



Pumpkin Carving

Winter Carnival



Yankee Candle fundraiser



Teacher Appreciation Luncheon



ORP



Sunshade status 

4. 
Principal’s Update / Teacher’s Thoughts
Bonnie Cerace, Principal

5.
2011-12 PTO Events Upcoming  -  Maxine Morris



Dec. 12-15 
Holiday Store
Dec. 16
Breakfast with Santa
Jan. 18 
ORP

Feb. 11 
Fun Run

 

March 9
ORP, Date TBD
May 22/May24
Final ORP at Awards Ceremony

6.
Fun Run Event Details, Michelle Hammer chairperson  

7. 
Presentation of the Carnival Tuition Raffle Award for Hubbard Family

.

8.
Open Forum:  Board Members/Committee Chairs and/or PTO Members 

9.
Closing / Questions Maxine Morris

Attachment 3

Attendees

